Promotion of Healthy Eating in St. Colm’s
Since September 2000 all pupils (except Years 13 and 14) have remained on site at lunch time. 

This significant change to practice was made to better ensure the health and well being of our pupils due to:

· Concern about pupils being targeted by unsavoury characters outside the school gates and in the estate
· Poor weather often meant pupils returned to school both cold and wet

· Latecoming which disrupted and negatively impacted on pupils’ ability to learn and time spent on teaching

· Poor uptake of School Meals which was replaced by unhealthy food choices

The implications for the management and resourcing of lunchtime are:

· Approx. £25k per annum in teacher and support staff supervision

· The ‘opening up’ of additional areas for pupils to relax and eat with subsequent preparation/clearing time before and after lunch
· The purchase of ‘Roll and Fold’ tables for Assembly Hall and Sports Hall - £12,000

· The costs associated with Outdoor Seating areas – Picnic Tables £6,000
· The purchase and installation of Televisions and allied equipment to promote a relaxed and entertaining environment - £5,000

· Purchase of ‘Life Channel’ and associated hardware – £3,500 per annum

· Access to water through purchase, installation and maintenance of water fountains - £1,500
· Ensuring the Health and Safety of staff and 700 pupils in a  poorly designed building

· Additional challenges for timetabling to ensure supervising teaching and support staff have designated lunch breaks before or after each session
Challenges remain as we continuously consider how we may improve the lunchtime experience within the resource available e.g. improved access to activities and the promotion of healthier eating. The School Meals staff work extremely hard to provide healthy meals in a very limited time and ensure pupils entitled to Free School Meals out of school on trips are provided with a lunch pack.

There is no Tuck Shop or Vending Machine on site but pupils still buy fizzy drinks and less than healthy food on the way to school. This is discouraged but has not been eradicated. Use of the Youth Club at lunchtime by Senior pupils has been discontinued since January 2010 where pupils could access a Tuck Shop and Vending Machine. 
However, the greater uptake of school meals is a positive note particularly as the majority of pupils are entitled to Free School Meals. Pupils value access to water at the beginning and end of the school day as well as at break and lunchtime. Staff are vigilant about monitoring eating habits and pass on concerns through the Pastoral team regarding pupils who appear to eat little at lunchtime – this can be a trend among some girls in St. Colm’s. Also, as a school we can quickly identify pupils who tend to be isolated and have few friendship groups for sensitive intervention. The Health and Well being of pupils is everyone’s responsibility in St. Colm’s.

